
The Wilsonville Town Council met in regular session Monday, June 23, 2014, in the Council Chamber 
Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall.  Mayor Lee McCarty called the meeting to order at 6:00 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Matt Jones, Wilsonville Baptist Church.

The following council members answered roll call:  Dennis Blackerby, Don Davis, Calvin Gill, 
Patricia Johnson, Alan Revis.  Ricky Morris and Terry Newman were not present.

The minutes of the June 02, 2014, meeting (mailed to council members before the meeting) were 
reviewed.  Don Davis made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented.  Calvin Gill seconded.  The 
motion passed with the following vote:  Dennis Blackerby, yes; Don Davis, yes; Calvin Gill, yes; 
Patricia Johnson, yes; Alan Revis, yes.

Checks, examined by the council members earlier, were addressed.  Alan Revis made a motion to mail 
the checks; Patricia Johnson seconded.  The motion passed with the following vote:  Dennis Blackerby, 
yes; Don Davis, yes; Calvin Gill, yes; Patricia Johnson, yes; Alan Revis, yes.

Mayor McCarty reported receiving an e-mail concerning the recent attempted shooting in town the 
previous night.

The peaches for God and Country will be $500.00.

Council Agenda – There was none.

Council Comment.

Patricia Johnson suggested taking the flag brackets down on the old utility poles along the Hwy.25 
project when the flags are removed since the poles will be removed soon.  Mayor McCarty stated the 
new utility poles will probably not be allowed for use of either flags or Christmas lights because the 
companies, such as APCo and AT&T that own the poles, are trying to get away from the liability involved 
with the unsafe practice of placing such items on utility poles.  He suggested, after the road project is 
completed, doing something on the corner lot at the intersection of Highways 25 and 61, for instance, a 
large flag pole, a large Christmas tree, etc., to take the place of decorations on utility poles as now seen 
in other municipalities. 

Public Comment

Sherry Hornbuckle suggested checking with the Shelby/Chilton Mental Health people for counseling to 
possibly prevent incidents like the recent attempted shooting.

Lane Ross complained about tree limbs on the right-of-way on McClure Drive in Homestead Subdivision.  
The mayor and Roger Perry will take a look at the situation.

Don Davis made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Calvin Gill seconded.  All voted yes, and the meeting 
was adjourned.

__________________________________- ______________________________-
E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor Attest


